(by Mrs. James Hyatt) -The Young at Heart Club met in the Women's Institute Community Hall with smaller than usual attendance. Mrs. Trafelet presided, after the opening exercises. Assistant secretary, Wes Clemens read minutes and correspondence. Frank May gave the financial report. The next meeting is on Thursday, August 14th at 2 p.m. in the Hall with the sale on Saturday, August 16th at 10 a.m. Business was dealt with. A short program was enjoyed with a reading by Mrs. Trafelet; recitations by Mr. Galloway and Mrs. Hyatt, followed by euchre. Lunch was served with birthday cake for those with birthdays during July and August.

-Tee Ball and Slow Pitch teams have been having practice at the ball park. There is to be a bee Sunday morning to clean up at the diamond. Lend a hand. -We are glad to see Mr. Harry Fogden convalescing nicely. He having recently had a cataract removed. Harry is still wearing dark glasses but will be fitted with the sear future. Good iuck Harry. welcome Mr.

(by Mrs. James Hyatt) -Beware the fox - Hearsay has it that there are more rabid foxes some skunks with rabies in our area than any time to date. Some have tangled with dogs which will be in quarantine or destroyed.

-Dr. and Mrs. Ronald Todd, Toronto spent the weekend at their cottage and with her sister, Mrs. A. Buchanan. Her brother Jack Newey who has been holidaying at his cottage for six weeks, will return with them to his home in Toronto.

-On Thursday last instead of the

-Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Clemens were recent visitors in Thunder Bay where they attended the funeral of her brother, Walter Miller. He is survived by his wife and three children and other relatives to whom we extend our deepest sympathy. Wes and Winnie visited their daughters in Thunder Bay and Dryden. Mrs. Wm. Zaroski, her sister, returned with them to spend a week's visit here and was taken to Barrie to catch the train for the Lakehead.

-The Young at Heart Club will meet on Thursday at W.I. Hall at two o'clock. Come out and

join us. -We extend hearty congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Peter Bilecky on the happy occasion of their 40th wedding anniversary. Mr. and Mrs. Bilecky were treated to a smorgasbord repast at the W.I. Hall. Many happy

returns. -Mr. and Mrs. Harry Fogden have returned home after spending the winter with her daughters in Kitchener. We are glad to know Harry has his new glasses since having his cataract removed and is progressing favorably. Good luck Harry.

The "Young At Heart" Club s met in the Women's Institute Community Hall with a good attendance.

Mrs. Thelma Trafelet presided. Mrs. Fred Harrison, Secretary, read the minutes and correspondence. Mr. Frank May gave the treasurer's report. Business was dealt with. Mrs. Trafelet and Mrs. Harrison are delegates to the U.S.C.O. Rally of Northern Zone 32 Lake Huron District on Monday, September 29 at Tara Community Centre. Jokes and a reading by Mrs. Harrison and Mrs. Couchman with a recitation by Mrs. Hyatt were enjoyed, followed by a sing song and three tables of euchre after which a bountiful pot luck supper was enjoyed. We regret several of our members are leaving for their winter residence. Our next meeting will be in the Hall, October 9th at 2

-Recent visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Wes Clemens were Mr. and Mrs. Ron Hamilton, children Aaron and Jenny of Thunder Bay; Mr. and Mrs.

Wm. Reid, Thunder Bay; Mr. and Mrs. Victor Pisiak and daughter Caroline of Thorold. -Mr. Brian Patterson and Barney Sutter, with other parents of the Tee Ball team were at Desboro Tournament with Oliphant winning the championship. Each child won a gold medallion and the crest for their team. Congratulations Oliphant.

YOUNG AT HEART MEET

Four bedroom, centre hall plan, family home at North Owner will consider taking a 1st mortgae at 12%.

Call Representative Buchanan 534-1319 or call Owen Sound office, 774 Ten-

-We are glad to know that little Sara Jenette, infant daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ken Clemens is now improving at Sick Children's Hospital, where she has been since shortly after birth and will remain for awhile longer.

-Mr. and Mrs. Ken Clemens are in Toronto today to visit their wee baby daughter Sara Jenette, who was very ill at birth and was in the intensive care unit in the G. & M. Hospital and later taken to Sick Children's Hospital in Toronto where she is beginning to improve and respond to treatment. We hope she will soon be well.

-The Young at Heart Club met in the Hall with a good attendance. Mrs. Trafelet presided. Minutes and correspondence were read by the secretary, Mrs. F. Harrison. Franklin May gave the treasurer's report. Business was dealt with. A trip

on the Chi-Cheemaun was discussed with arrangements later. Mr. W.T. Galloway stated that as one of our members, Mrs. Hyatt, our first president had brought honour to our club by being proclaimed Wiarton's Centennial Queen that this fact, should be recorded and kept for perpetuity. Mrs. Hyatt was then seated when Mrs. Ollie Shaw, a former resident, placed a tiara on her head. Mrs. Hyatt thanked the club members for their kindness and a pleasant time was enjoyed.

Oliphant 4-H had their second

successful meeting on June 19.

First, we went over the ways of

making a fire at Ev Arnold's of

Oliphant. We also went over

ways of making a starter for the

barbecue, a tin can stove, pan

frames wrapped in foil, different

ways of making a barbecue and

then we went over some recipes.

Mr. Clemens pit (also of

Oliphant). At the pit, we built a

fire, we were glad to say it only

took two matches to start the

fire. We then made a pineapple

up-side-down cake, meal-for-one

and S'mores. The S'mores

consisted of a roasted marsh-

mallow put in between two

pieces of chocolate and graham

wafers. We closed with our

motto "only you can do it

yourself.''

Afterwards, we went over to

-Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Greg lles on the arrival of the Bonnie Baby Boy "Brent". First grandchild for Mr. and Mrs. George Trafelet. -The sale at the W.I. Community Hall on Saturday sponsored by the Young at Heart Club, was a decided success and brought some much needed cash for our coffers. We thank you very much for your help.

(Intended Face) -recent visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Clemens were Mr.

Fogden on the weekend. Harry will celebrate his 89th birthday on Monday, September 22nd. Harry is enjoying reasonably good health and earlier he had a cataract removed but with his new glasses is able to read again. Many more anniversaries

·Mr. and Mrs. Wes Clemens are visiting with their daughter and other friends at Thunder Bay.

-Mrs. Peter McNabb and Tammi of Lindsay visited her father, Mr. Harry Fogden and Mrs.

(Intended For Last Week)

regular meeting of the Young at

Heart Club, twenty of its

members motored to Tobermory

to leave on the run across to

South Bay Mouth on the Chi

Cheemaun and return and a

beautiful drive both ways to

-Congratulations to Mr. and

Mrs. Hillis Froats on their 51st

wedding anniversary. Mrs. Lea

Floor, Ottawa, her bridesmaid

visited with them for two

weeks. Other visitors were Mr.

and Mrs. Bureau and Mrs.

David Lea Floor who came to

take her mother home. We wish

Mr. and Mrs. Froats many more

-Captain Earl and Mrs. Mc-

Knight of St. Catharines visited

with his mother, Mrs. Fogden

and Harry. Other recent visitors

were Mrs. Brian Harrison, Lee

Anne, Sherri and Timmy of

mark a special day.

happy anniversaries.

Owen Sound.

The "Young at Heart" Club met in the Women's Institute Community Hall with fifteen members present.

Mrs. Trafelet presided with secretary, Mrs. Harrison reading minutes and correspondence. Mr. Frank May gave the financial report. Members were reminded of our sale coming up in August. Anyone having contributions, will be gratefully received; baking, knick-knacks, miscellaneous articles, etc. (no clothing please).

Arrangements were made to attend the Zone 32 picnic at Harrison Park, July 7th. An has been received invitation from the Bide-a-wee Club to their tea and bake sale July 21st from 2 to 5 at the Propeller Club, Wiarton.

After the business session, cribbage and euchre were enjoyed, topped off by a bountiful repast. Mrs. Grace Galloway, Marion Couchman and George Payne celebrated birthdays with a beautiful birthday cake and Happy Birthday dear members.

The next meeting will be held July 10th 2 p.m. at the W.I. Hall. Come out and join us. The Hilaman Decell Bearing

(by Mrs. James Hyatt) -The Board of the Balsam Grove Cemetery are holding a meeting of plot owners and interested parties on July 24th at 8 p.m. in the Women's Institute Community Hall. This is an important meeting. Be sure to attend. -Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Randle and boys of Agincourt visited relatives here on the weekend. -Mr. and Mrs. Russell Hardman, former residents visited old time. neighbours and friends recently. -The Young at Heart Club met at the Hall on Thursday last. Mrs. Trafelet presided. Mrs. Harrison, secretary, read the minutes and correspondence. Mr. May gave the financial report. Mrs. Trafelet reported on the zone 32 picnic held in Harrison Park with most clubs represented. Games were enjoy-

ed before lunch and later a

program with numbers from

each club was enjoyed and

made for a pleasant afternoon.

Our next meeting will be held on

Thursday 24th at two o'clock.

Members were reminded to prepare for our Hall Sale on August 16 at ten a.m. till sometime in the afternoon. Baking and miscellaneous articles gratefully received for our sale. The president also announced an invitation from the Bide-a-wee club to their tea and social afternoon on July 21st at Wiarton Propeller Club. -Mrs. Mary Stokes, Wiarton, held the lucky ticket on the Women's Institute hamper of groceries sold to her by Georgia Trafelet both nurses at Bruce Peninsula and District Memorial

> other relatives. -Oliphant Women's Institute ladies are engaged in taking a course in Crewel Embroidery. Other ladies are welcome. -Mr. and Mrs. Jim Pew and family spent the weekend at Georgetown and Glen Williams. -The younger folk are busy preparing for the Christmas Concert.

Oliphant 4-H meet FIRST TIME OFFERED

Oliphant features a large living room with fieldstone fireplace and 56 feet deck with many trees for privacy. 5 minutes walk to Lake Huron and sandy beach. \$42,000.00.

th Street West 376-5606.

with continued good health.

Hospital.

and Mrs. Tom Bourk and daughter Janice of Ottawa; Mrs. Lorraine Sloan of Albany, New York State and Mr. and Mrs. Russell Hardman of Hespeler.